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April 27, 2020 

Meeting held via Zoom® teleconference 

Attendees  

There were 20 SAR members and guests in attendance. Attendees included: David Kinsey, Tom 
Milson, Blas Uribe, Nathan White, Luis Juarez, Ralph Thompson, Mark McCraw, Donald Babbs, 
Peter McLellan, T.L. Holden, Darrell Hefley, Jacob Shackleton and parents, Carol Maxwell, Steve 
Goodman, Tammy Goodman, William Taylor, Mark Harrison, Tom VanFossen. 

Call to Order  

David Kinsey, Chapter President, called the meeting to order at 1:35pm. 

Pledges  

- David Kinsey, Chapter President, led the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag. 

- David Kinsey, Chapter President, led the Pledge to the Texas Flag. 

- David Kinsey, Chapter President, led the Pledge of the SAR. 

Invocation  

- Donald Babbs, Chaplain, gave the invocation. 

Awards 

- Junior ROTC Award: President Kinsey awarded the SAR Junior ROTC Award to Jakob 
Shackleton as his parents looked on. Jacob is the Battalion Commander of the McKinney High 
School Marine Junior ROTC Battalion, which has 100 cadets.  Jakob is in the top two percent 
academically of students at McKinney High School. He has been the Captain of school the swim 
team for the last two years and has received multiple awards from his fellow swim team 
members. He is a member of the National Honor Society, which requires over 30 hours per year 
of community service per year. Jakob is involved in the Young Men’s Service League where he 
has served as Vice President and Philanthropy Chair. He as participated in Congressman Sam 
Johnson’s Advisory Council while in High School. He received the Citizenship Award from 
McKinney High School. Only one student at McKinney High School receives this award each 
year! Jakob will be graduating this coming May and will be attending Stanford in the fall. After 
the Award presentation, Jakob thanked the Chapter for this award. 
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- Law Enforcement Award: President Kinsey awarded the Law Enforcement Award to Steve 
Goodman. Steve Goodman was born and raised in Lubbock, Texas. Upon graduation from the 
University of North Texas in 1990, he began his law enforcement career as a patrol officer with 
the Dallas Police Department. In 1993, he began a brief stint in the private sector. He returned to 
law enforcement in 1995 when he was hired by the Richardson Police Department, where he 

spent 11 years as a patrol officer and Detective. During this 
time, he earned a Master of Arts Degree from the University 
of Texas at Dallas. Goodman then became an Investigator 
with the Dallas County District Attorney’s Office, 
specializing in mortgage fraud offenses and other financial 
crimes. In 2007, he became a Certified Fraud Examiner 
(CFE). In 2008, Goodman brought his investigative skills to 
the Collin County District Attorney’s Office, where he 
served in a dually sworn position of Investigator and federal 
Task Force Officer (TFO) with the Internal Revenue Service, 
Criminal Investigation Division. During his time as an 
Investigator and TFO, Goodman’s seizures brought in more 
than $2 million for the Collin County District Attorney’s 
Office. In 2017, Goodman went to work as an Investigator 
for the newly elected Sheriff of Collin County. Upon 
promotion to Sergeant in 2018, he was transferred to the 
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North Texas Fusion Center, where in 2019, he was named interim Director, and in 2020 was 
named Director. After 27 years of faithful service as a Peace Officer in the State of Texas, 
Goodman will be honorably retiring from law enforcement in May 2020. After the award 
presentation, Steve gave a brief overview of the North Texas Fusion Center. 

- Law Enforcement Award: President Kinsey awarded the Law Enforcement Award to Tammy 
Goodman. Tammy Goodman began her law enforcement career 25 years ago with the 
Richardson Police Department. She served as a 
uniformed patrol officer for 5 years before being 
selected to serve in the Investigations Division.  In this 
capacity, she investigated property crimes, crimes 
against persons, and juvenile crimes. During her tenure 
at the Richardson Police Department, she served as a 
police instructor for defensive tactics and pursuit 
driving. She also served on the oral review board for 
new police recruits. In 2009, she was hired by the Dallas 
County District Attorney’s Office and was assigned to 
the Child Abuse Division as a Senior Sergeant 
Investigator.  In 2017, she was selected to serve in the 
Cold Case Unit on the Sexual Assault Kit Initiative (SAKI) 
national task force, funded by the BJA – US Department 
of Justice.  The SAKI task force was formed to address 
the backlog of sexual assault kits throughout the 
country that went untested and without investigation.  
In this capacity, Goodman investigates Dallas area 
cold case sexual assaults and cold case sexual assault-
related homicides.  As recently as September 2019, 
Goodman’s unit was able to secure a life sentence for a 30-year delayed death committed by 
a serial rapist in 1988.  Tammy also instructs Advanced Child Abuse Investigator Courses and 
Sexual Assault and Family Violence courses to local law enforcement agencies. She is also a 
Firearms Instructor for the Dallas County District Attorney’s Office. She holds a Master Peace 
Officer certification. After the award presentation, Tammy gave a brief overview of her recent 
law enforcement activities.  

Old Business and Announcements 

- Next meeting is TBD at his time and will be conducted via Zoom® or at Spring Creek BBQ, 
McKinney, Texas.  

- NSSAR National Congress will be held in Richmond, Virginia on July 10 through 15, 2020. 

Registration should open mid-May. 
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- TXSSAR 125th Annual Conference will be held in The Woodlands, Texas on July 30 through 

August 2, 2020. Registration is open. 

- South Central District meeting will be held  at thr Hyatt Regency, Richardson, Texas on August 
28 through 29, 2020.  

- The Fall BOM is still not scheduled. President Kinsey has inquired for an update from State 
Committee Chairman regarding hotel negotiations.  

New Business 

- Minutes from last meeting have been published on the website by Preston Kinsey, Chapter 
Web Master. Ralph Thompson made a motion to accept last months meeting minutes as written, 
motion seconded by Mark McCraw, no discussion, motion approved by voice vote. 

- Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer Ralph Thompson reported that the Chapter received a check from 
the Texas Society SAR for $500.00 for “old application fees”. Our bank balance as of April 27 is 
$1,762.31. Tom Milson made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report, motion seconded by 
Peter McLellan, no discussion, motion approved by voice vote.  

After the Treasurer’s Report, Nathan White discussed issues associated with the current State 
Treasurer’s performance and the lack of information regarding status of annual dues payment 
by Chapter members.  

Benediction: Chaplin Babbs gave the benediction. 

Recessional: Lead by David Kinsey 

Adjournment: President Kinsey adjourned the meeting at 2:30 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Thomas E. Milson, Secretary 

 


